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RVC Board Policy 4:20.040 
Course Credit Hour Determination 
 
Changes in delivery of instruction (i.e., face-to-face, hybrid, and on-line) and 
alternative length of courses (i.e., less than 16-week courses), has led to the need to 
move beyond the Carnegie unit to define credit hour in such a way that it represents 
a consistent unit of measure regardless of the instructional method or length of 
course. In October of 2013, federal regulations identified the need for institutions to 
establish a credit hour determination that consistently and systematically reflects 
equivalency of work and learning expectations for all students enrolled in a given 
course, regardless of the delivery method or number of weeks in the course. Toward 
that end, the credit hour needs to be defined through student work as articulated 
through course learning outcomes and verified by aligned evidence of student 
achievement. 
 
To comply with these guidelines and in accordance with Section 1501.309 of the 
Administrative Rules of the Illinois Community College Board, Academic Affairs, 
under the direction of the Provost/Chief Academic Officer, will engage in a process 
for reviewing courses to establish institutional expectations for the credit hour that is 
consistent across all methods of delivery and regardless of course length. All courses 
will produce a maximum rate of one semester credit hour or equivalent per week. 
Review of credit hours assigned to courses through this process will occur in 
conjunction with review of the master course syllabus during course assessment, as 
well as during program review. 
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